Summary of cruise AX180813 between Zarate and Durban
AX180813 was conducted aboard the Onyx Ace. Ferguson Mckay and I boarded the ship at Zarate on the morning of the 3th of August 2013 and we did the installation and testing of the equipment. Three test drops was done when leaving Zarate on the 4th August. The spare backup computer had a problem so we re-installed SEAS on it and reset the port settings .I then checked and tested it. One of the cat-5 cables also had a problem, which I found to be with the plug at the Automatic Launcher side. I made a new cable and replaced the plug, but we will need a batery tester in our toolkit so that we can test these cables before installation. After leaving Zarate the drops for the AX180813 commenced on the 6th August until the ship birthed at Cape Town during the morning of the 14th August 2013. 

In total 229 XBT’s were droped. High density drops commenced from a depth of 200m once leaving de la Plata River on the 6th August and continued until 7 th  August when The only one XBT cable failed and the Amverseas setup failed too, during three hours was imposible make any drop, when the setup was reconfigured and a new xbt cable was installed I return to the sampling schedule until reach 40º West on 7thAugust, after this first stage I begun the Intermediate Density stage until reach 8º East on 13th Finally, High density drops commenced from that point and continued until 14 th August when depth of 200 m was reached near of Cape Town shore. There were some bad readings and that was the cause of many emergency hand launches or manual automatics launches, 

There are five or six meters between the automatic launcher and the sea surface and the longer launcher make the probes hit against the trigger pins hard.

Overall the voyage went well. We had fine weather for most of the trip. However we experienced rough sea conditions from the 12th of August till reaching Cape Town on the 14th. The Onyx Ace Structure isn´t an ideal ship for XBT drops since it don´t maintains a very steady speed and the point of release is far to the water resulting in very high faulty drops due to launching position. The distance from the cabin to the launcher and antenna is to far making installation in that place almost impossible, so we had to use a rope store near to the pope to set the equipment up. 

The ship finally arrive to Durban pier on 17 th august 8:30 pm.

The Captain and crew were extremely hospitable during the trip. the crew was always available  to assist as I requested,.
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